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“Sunset Over Scripps Pier” picture by                     

Mark Ochenduszko, retired City Manager 

 

Trackdown Management is on the Move! 
 

Please note that we are in the process of moving 

from Cerritos to Rancho Mirage. We originally 

estimated that we will have a two to three month 

window between leaving Cerritos and landing in 

Rancho Mirage. We will do our best to keep 

production going, but should we fail along the way, 

please be assured that we will make it up to you.  We 

apologize in advance for any inconvience.  
 

      ---Jack A. & Susan Simpson 

Jack’s cell: 562-896-5424     Susan’s cell: 310-418-1035 
 

Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland  

 

                                                                                 

This Special January 2021 issue of the Newsletter 

recognizes some of the women who work in 

California cities alphabetically listed between 

West Sacramento and the City of Wheatland. 

This is the 49th issue dedicated to women 

executives in California cities.  
 

Many profiles are not available. Some city web 

pages neglect to present some responsible 

position incumbents. We apologize to those we 

miss. We try hard to acknowledge all those 

serving in California cities. 

 

There are many highly qualified and dedicated 

women serving California’s cities. The list is 

impressive. Addressed here is the rhetorical 

question: Where are the women in city 

management?  
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www.ekapr.com 

Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 

strategic communications and public affairs firms in 

Southern California. It is led by partners Matt Knabe, 

Marcus Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam 

Englander and Alex Cherin. We pride ourselves on 

providing a unique and strategic perspective on a 

wide variety of issues. 

EKA provides services in the areas of government 

affairs, public relations, political campaigns and crisis 

management. In addition, our firm offers a wide array 

of professional litigation communication and    expert 

witness services lead by our team of strategists, 

lawyers, journalists, and media relations specialists. 

Together, we have more than 100-years of combined 

experience and a multitude of relationships within 

the City & County of Los Angeles, and the 88 cities 

within Los Angeles County.  

To contact EKA, please call (213) 741-1500 or email 

matt@ekapr.com.  

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Needles was founded in May 1883 during the 

construction of the Atchison, Topeka and Santa Fe 

Railway. The name “Needles” was taken from a 

group of pointed mountain peaks visible from the 

Colorado River. Needles incorporated in October 

1913. Its 2019 population estimate is 4,976. 

Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland  

 

Across the Sacramento River from the State 

Capitol is the Yolo County City of West 

Sacramento. It was a traditional industrial center 

for the region starting during the Gold Rush. It 

was first known as the Town of Washington when 

lots were first sold. As the community developed 

it was renamed Broderick in honor of U.S. 

Senator David C. Broderick. The area became 

known as “East Yolo” around 1900. The West 

Sacramento post office opened in 1915, but the 

city did not incorporate until 1987. Retired 

longtime West Sacramento City Manager 

Joseph M. Goeden served from 1989 until he 

retired in 2002. The United States Conference of 

Mayors named West Sacramento the Most 

Livable City in America in 2014 in the category 

of cities with fewer than 100,000 residents. The 

2019 estimated population is 53,519. Aaron 

Laurel is the City Manager, and Yashin Abbas is 

the City Clerk.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.usi.com 

USI has developed sophisticated employee  

benefit programs for public entities for more than 

30-years.  USI helps agencies design innovative    

benefit solutions and provide benefit education  

to bargaining units. 
 

For more information contact Gary Delaney                

at (424) 390-0010 or gary.delaney@usi.com                                                       

Pam Rodrigues, GBDS Manager                       

Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com                                         

USI Insurance Services                                             

21250 Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 380                              

Torrance, CA 90503      

http://www.ekapr.com/
mailto:matt@ekapr.com
http://www.usi.com/
mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
mailto:Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com


 

 

 

City Manager Newsletter By Trackdown Management                    P a g e  | 3

January, 2021 Special                                                                                             Volume No. 14:  Issue No.02 
                                                        

borah Collins began her working career in Sausalito as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work as 

a software support technician for an on-line software systems company in Chico. 

She joined the Chico city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                            
   

 

 Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland  

 

Amanda Berlin is the West 

Sacramento Assistant City 

Manager. She previously served 

as Senior Counsel in a private 

law firm in Sacramento for more 

than 9-years (August 2006-

October 2015), and she was an 

Associate Attorney for another firm from 2004 

until August 2006. She began her current 

assignment as Assistant City Manager in 

October 2015. Amanda earned a BS in 

environmental engineering from California 

Polytechnic State University, San Luis Obispo, 

and a JD from Santa Clara University School of 

Law in 2003. 

                                                                              

West Sacramento Director of Economic 

Development Tina Gontarski served as the 

Director of Housing and Community Investment 

from January 1994 until June 2009 (15 years and 

6 months). She was appointed Community 

Development Director in July 2009.  

Charline Hamilton is the West 

Sacramento Director of Community 

Development. Charline joined the 

West Sacramento city staff as an 

Associate Planner in June 2004. 

After serving as a Senior Planner, she was 

promoted to Development Services Manager in 

January 2008. Charline became the Director in 

February 2011. She earned a BA in business 

administration and management from Saint 

Mary’s College of California.  

 

                                                                

“You must try to generate happiness 

within yourself. If you aren’t happy in 

one place, chances are you won’t be 

happy anyplace.”                                  

–Ernie Banks 
 

 

 

www.brandywinedev.com 

 

Former Artesia City Manager         

Jim Barisic founded Brandywine in 

1994. Jim and his three sons         

Brett Whitehead, Mark Whitehead 

and David Barisic                        

direct Brandywine Homes.  

 

Some of the Projects that are selling now are in the 

Cities of San Dimas, Whittier, Anaheim, and Duarte. 

Coming soon are projects in                                   

Norwalk, and Placentia.  

                                                                                       

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 

                                                                

Candlewood Villas Whittier,  

A Brandywine Homes 

Development 

 

 

 

                                         

      

Brent Whitehead, Mark Whitehead and David Bar 

                                                                              

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                    

16580 Aston Street, Irvine, California 92606                               

 

                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Retired Paramount City Manager Linda Benedetti-Leal     

at a “Proof of Life” lunch last year…pre-pandemic. 

http://www.brandywinedev.com/
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http://rwglaw.com/ 

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. RWG 

delivers practical advice and solutions tailored to 

the unique needs of public entities. 

                                                                                    

Working seamlessly across offices in Los Angeles, San 

Francisco, Orange County, Temecula and the 

Central Coast. The RWG team of experts provides 

the full scope of public law services. 

 

Roxanne Diaz is a member of the 

Board of Trustees of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF).     

                                                                     

Call RWG at No. 213-626-8484 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.wolfhousing.com/ 

 

Former City Administrator 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Cell No. 949-235-0525 

Telephone No. 909-345-7849 

FAX: 213-741-0519 

 

Wolf & Company Inc., founded in 1993, provides 

municipal consulting services, to State and local 

government, and not for profit corporations with a 

specialized emphasis on: 

 

Mobile Home Park Acquisitions-Program 

Administration and Oversight Agent Services; 

Mortgage Program Administration Services; 

Mortgage Insurance Product 

Research/Development. 

                                                                                     

Wolf & Company Inc. 
   1408 Copper Mountain Drive                                 

Diamond Bar, California 91765 

Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland  

 

Roberta Raper is the Director of 

Administrative Services for the 

City of West Sacramento. 

Roberta began her career as an 

Accountant for the City of 

Woodland in July 2001. She left 

the city in May 2004 to become 

the Chief Financial Officer for the California 

Broadcaster Association in Sacramento. 

Roberta returned to the public service in 

December 2006 when she took a Finance 

Analyst post with the Placer County Water 

Agency. In April 2008 Roberta joined the city 

staff in Napa as a Finance Analyst. In May 2010, 

Roberta was promoted to Finance Manager in 

Napa. In March 2012 she was hired to serve as 

the Director of Finance for the City of Grass 

Valley, and in September 2013 she returned to 

the City of Napa as the Finance Director.  From 

January 2017 to February 2018, she served as the 

Finance Director for the Sacramento Area 

Council of Governments. Roberta joined the 

West Sacramento city staff in February 2018 as 

the Director of Finance and Technology. She 

earned a BS in managerial economics from the 

University of California, Davis, and an MBA from 

California State University, Sacramento. Roberta 

is currently the President of the Fiscal Officers 

Department of the League of California Cities.    

 

Special group sessions for 

sports teams, police and 

fire departments or other 

groups may be arranged.     

Call: 714-335-4436               

10579 Bloomfield Avenue 

Los Alamitos, CA 90720 

www.rawperformancesc.com 

http://rwglaw.com/
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
http://www.rawperformancesc.com/
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Trackdown Posse Roster                                                
Executive Level Posse Roster: 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager   
Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 

Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  

Denise Ovrom, Former City Manager &                  

Principal, HdL Companies                                         

Guy Huffaker, Retired Porterville City Manager 

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Ernesto Marquez, Former City Manager 

Gary K. Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager 

Robert T. Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

David Jinkens, Retired City Manager 

Joe Goeden, Retired W. Sacramento City Manager 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     

Greg Devereaux, Retired City Manager 

Posse Roster: 
Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager                                                            

Howard Chambers, Retired Lakewood City Manager                                                                                    

Dave Carmany, West Covina, City Manager                                                                                

Ken Bayless, Ret. GM LA Vector Control & Ret. LASD Chief        

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia    

Sam Olivito, Interim Executive Director, ICA 

Dr. Bill Mathis, Mathis Group                                                                                  

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Gary Milliman, City Manager, Brookings, Oregon                                                                                                                           

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager; Past Pres. CM/LCC                                                                                 

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                          

Ray Harris, Ret. County Official, & Hawaiian Gardens CM                                                            

John F. Shirey, Retired Sacramento City Manager                                                    

Cynthia Kurtz, Retired City Manager; Past Pres. CM/LCC                   

Lee C. McDougal, Retired Montclair City Manager  

Ray Silver, Retired City Manager, Past Pres. CM/LCC                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Mark Scott, Indio City Manager   

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired Rocklin City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Jeff Mathieu, Retired Big Bear Lake, City Manager 

Doug LaBelle, Retired City Manager                                          

Ron Stock, Retired City Manager, Weed                             

Paul Philips, City Manager, Bell                                                    

Ray Tayler, Retired City Manager, Westlake Village 

 

“Your career goes fast, just a blink of an 

eye and you’re an ex-baseball player, 

longer than you are a baseball player. I try 

not to think about it too much, but it seems 

like it does go fast.”  --Clayton Kershaw  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.pars.org/ 

   

For more than 35 years, PARS has provided retirement 

plan and trust solutions designed exclusively for public 

agencies. With programs like the Pension Rate 

Stabilization Program (PRSP) and the PARS OPEB Trust, 

PARS has helped over 400 clients address unfunded 

obligations and lower liabilities. PARS is the pioneer of the 

PRSP, a first-of-its-kind program designed to provide local 

control over assets and potential for greater return than 

the general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of each agency, PARS is a 

leading provider of retirement programs for public 

agencies, and the largest private provider of multiple-

employer Section 115 trusts in California.                                       

Since 1984 the PARS team has provided retirement 

services designed specifically for each public 

agency's unique needs aiming to provide superior 

employee benefits while improving management 

effectiveness, reducing costs, and simplifying 

administration.                                                                       

PARS can craft customized solutions; provide 

agencies guiding through the process to achieve 

bottom-line results; and redefine goals and 

objectives.                                                                            

Mitch Barker, Executive Vice President                                 

(800) 540-6369 ext. 116 or mbarker@pars.org 
Kevin O’Rourke, Senior Municipal Consultant 

(707) 249-5356,  

 

 

City Manager Newsletter by Trackdown 

Management 

Jack A. and Susan Simpson 

www.trackdownmanagement.net 

 

 

 

 

                             

   

Email:  jack@trackdownmanagement.net 

Cell Phone No. 562-896-5424 

http://www.pars.org/
mailto:mbarker@pars.org
http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
mailto:jack@trackdownmanagement.net
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Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland  

 

Evelyne Hayden is the Director of Finance at the 

Fire Department Training Facility in West 

Sacramento.  

West Sacramento Recreation Supervisor 

Kathleen “Katie” R. Houser is President of the 

Recreation Section of CPRS. She has earned an 

MPA.  

Justine Jimenez has 30-years of 

experience in education, including 

teach and implementing 

programs in Early Childhood 

Education, K-12, and Special 

Education Programs. Justine has worked for the 

City of West Sacramento for nearly 12-years; first 

as Director of Early Learning Services (July 2009 – 

December 2018). In December 2018 Justine 

became the Business Manager of the West 

Sacramento Home Run program, a dynamic 

educational program for community young 

people; a High-Quality Universal Preschool. 

Justine earned a BA in English and American 

literature from the University of California, Santa 

Cruz, and a Masters degree in early childhood 

education from Pacific Oaks College.  

Michelle Kimura joined the West 

Sacramento city staff as a Senior 

Clerk in May 2007. She worked as a 

Secretary from May 2008 to July 

2012, when she was promoted to 

Financial Specialist. She has served in her current 

position for nearly 9-years. Michelle earned a BA 

in nature and culture from the University of 

California, Davis. 

 

Others found, include:  Denise Kotko; Liane Lee, 

Human Resources Manager; Kaitlyn Montez; 

Ellen Nakata-Harper; Maureen Pascoe; Diane 

Richards; Bonnie Rinchak; Amber Saiyasit; Lynda 

Vargas; Carolyn West; and Wendy Williams. We 

sincerely apologize to those we missed.  

 

 

 

 

 
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/                                              

HdL was founded in 1983 by former City Manager 

Robert "Bob" Hinderliter,                                                                

HdL expanded and improved with the help of a 

partnership with former City Manager                             

Lloyd de Llamas, the firm’s Executive Chairman.         

Andy Nickerson is the President  

HdL Companies offers diverse 

services that include: allocation 

audits, economic analysis and 

program software regarding Sales Tax, and Property 

Tax, and Economic Development Services. 

Office: 120 South State College Boulevard, Suite 200                                                                       

Brea, California 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kosmont.com/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Founded in 1986 by former               

City Manager Larry J. Kosmont,                                       

Kosmont Companies, a certified 

Minority Business Enterprise (MBE) and 

certified Small Business Enterprise (SBE), 

has earned a national reputation and 

is recognized as expert in real estate, financial 

advisory and economic development services.                  

Call and learn how Placentia refinanced lease 

revenue bands and refinanced the City’s unfunded 

pension obligations. 

KOSMONT COMPANIES is an industry leader in 

economic development and real estate advisory 

services.                                                                     

Mailing Address:  1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266                                        

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-4632 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
http://www.kosmont.com/
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http://www.patwestllc.com/ 

  

 

 

                             

Pat West served nearly 40-years in city government. 

He has developed successful strategies and paths 

to issues facing local government. Pat can help you, 

whether you are a City Manager looking for ways to 

turn your city around, or a developer needing 

assistance navigating the complexities of the 

political and/or entitlement process.   

Pat was honored with the League of 

California Cities 2019 Wes McClure 

Award for City Managers of Distinction.                                                                                 

Pat has had numerous successful 

experiences with public-private partnerships.                                 

Telephone No. 562-331-9812 

 

 

    

 

   

 

 

http://www.contractcities.org 

Marcel Rodarte,                    

Executive Director 

 

 

California Contract Cities Association                    

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210                                  

Cerritos, California 90703                                              

Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland  

 

Westlake Village is a Los Angeles County city on 

the Ventura County border. The city is named for 

the master-planned community of Westlake 

Village. The community straddles the line 

between Ventura and Los Angeles counties, 

with a lake at the center. About two-thirds of the 

community was annexed by the City of 

Thousand Oaks. The remaining portion 

incorporated into the City of Westlake Village in 

December 1981. The 2019 estimated population 

is 8,217. Former Los Angeles Angels of Anaheim 

Manager Mike Scioscia is a resident, as is 

longtime voice of the Los Angeles Dodgers Vin 

Scully.  Rob de Geus is the City Manager. He was 

appointed after longtime City Manager Ray 

Taylor retired. Ray served as City Manager for 

25-years (January 1993-August 2018). Beth 

Schott is the City Clerk. Josephine Wilson serves 

as the Westlake Village Administrative Services 

Director.   

 

 

 

 

www.chwlaw.us 

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed to 

counsel that is helpful, understandable, and fairly 

priced.                                                                       

CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass Valley in 

the Sierra Foothills,   

CH&W represents both public and private clients 

throughout California in municipal law.               

Michael Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, and 

currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass Valley. 

Two of the firm’s attorneys were named California 

Lawyers of the Year (2020). 
 

Call telephone No. 530-432-7357 or 213-542-5700. 

http://www.patwestllc.com/
http://www.contractcities.org/
http://www.chwlaw.us/
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 Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland 

 

Taylor Rowlands Pineda is 

the Community Services 

Coordinator in Westlake 

Village. While attending 

classes at California 

Lutheran University, Taylor 

was a Features Editor 

(August 2016-May 2017) 

and then Editor-in-Chief of 

The Echo (May 2017-May 

2018). The publication was 

awarded first place at the 2018 California 

College Media Awards for Best News Series. In 

August 2017, Taylor served as a Community 

Service Intern in Westlake Village in 2017 and 

joined the city staff as a Community Services 

Specialist in August 2018, after serving a three-

month period as Editor-At-Large for the Malibu 

Magazine (May 2018-July 2018). Taylor was 

promoted to Community Services Coordinator 

in November 2019. She earned a BA in 

communications from California Lutheran 

University.  

Megan Sinkula is the Associate 

Planner in the City of Westlake 

Village. Tulane University in New 

Orleans and then went to law 

school, Loyola University in New 

Orleans. After law school Megan moved west to 

California, a childhood dream, and she worked 

for the California Coastal 

Commission before joining 

the Westlake Village staff in 

2020.   

                                                                       

“Talent wins games, but teamwork and 

intelligence wins championships.” 

--Michael Jordan 

 

 

California JPIA                                

https://cjpia.org/ 

 

Jonathan Shull,      

Chief Executive 

Officer 

 

 

8081 Moody Street, La Palma, CA 90623 

Telephone No. 800-229-2343 

  

Providing innovative risk management solutions for 

public agencies for more than 40-years, the 

California Joint Powers Insurance Authority 

(California JPIA) is one of the largest municipal self-

insurance pools in the state, with more than 100 

member cities and other governmental agencies.  

 

Members actively participate in shaping the 

organization to provide important coverage for their 

operations.                                                                                 
                                                                                          

The California JPIA provides innovative risk 

management solutions through a comprehensive 

portfolio of programs and services, including liability, 

workers’ compensation, pollution, property, 

earthquake coverage, and extensive risk 

management training and loss control. 

 

http://www.nwfg.com/ 

                                                                                

A Woman-Owned Firm: affiliate of an investment 

banking firm providing underwriting and financial 

advisory services to public agencies, and 

implementation of special tax methodologies.                                                                         

 

Beth Fawcett and the firm’s                               

President Pam Newcomb 

Telephone No. 760-860-0222 

 

 

6842 Embarcadero Lane                                                          

Carlsbad, California 92011 

Call the firm’s professionals at:  760-860-0222 

 

 

https://cjpia.org/
http://www.nwfg.com/
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https://synchronicityassociates.com/ 

      

SynchroniCITY Associates: Founded upon a simple 

premise: most government related proposals are 

either destined to succeed or fail at the moment 

they are made public. 

 

Governance from smart strategy to effective 

implementation. 

 

Founded by John Russo;  
the only person in California who has 

been a City Council Member, a City 

Attorney, and a City Manager. 

John@synchroniCITYassociates.com 

 

Telephone: 949-435-9737 

Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland 

 

Westminster is a city in the northern area of the 

County of Orange. The community was founded 

in 1870 as a Presbyterian temperance colony. 

The name is from the Westminster Assembly of 

1643, which established the basic tenets of the 

Presbyterian Church. The city incorporated in 

1957. Westminster was named an All-American 

City in 1996. The 2019 estimated population is 

90,643. Sherry Johnson is the Interim City 

Manager and Finance Director, and the City 

Clerk is Christine Cordon. 

Cathy Thompson has been 

serving as the Interim Human 

Resources Director in 

Westminster from April 2020. 

Cathy began her public 

services career in the 1990s.  

She served as a Community 

Development Analyst in Long 

Beach starting in October 

1999 after working more than 

6-years for the Los Angeles Community 

Development Commission as a Community 

Representative and as an Assistant Property 

Supervisor (July 1993-October 1999).  Cathy 

joined the City of Redondo Beach staff in 

January 2000 as a Human Resources Analyst 

and Administrative Analyst. In August 2006 she 

became the Human Resources Manager in the 

City of Cypress, where she worked for nearly 11-

years. In May 2017 Cathy was appointed 

Director of Human Resources and Risk Manager 

in the City of Norwalk. She now works as a 

Human Resources Consultant starting in August 

2020, and she came to Westminster in that 

capacity in April 2020. Cathy is also an 

accomplished singer, songwriter and recording 

artist. She earned a BA and MPA from California 

State University, Long Beach, and she earned a 

Certificate in Human Resources from California 

State University, Dominquez Hills.    

                                                                                               
“I’d rather have it and not need it than need it and not 

have it.” Adapted by Trackdown from various sources 

https://synchronicityassociates.com/
mailto:John@synchroniCITYassociates.com
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www.ocheroeshall.org 

 

Retired Chino Hills City Manager Doug La Belle, is a 

member of the Board of Directors for the          

Heroes Hall Veterans Foundation. The Foundation, a 

501 (c) (3) corporation, raises funds for 

programming and projects at the                       

Heroes Hall Veterans Museum at the Orange Fair 

and Event Center. Visit the Heroes Hall web page 

for further information, or call: 714-708-1613. 

                                                                                            

88 Fair Drive, Costa Mesa CA 92626 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://www.avenuinsights.com/ 

 

There’s never a good time for operational 

downtime, or a good time to fall short on revenue.  

For governments to serve their communities, they 

need solutions they can depend on, run by partners 

who understand how the public sector works. 

 

That’s why thousands of State and local 

government leaders turn to Avenu. Although the 

name is new, the company roots serving 

government officials go back nearly 100-years. 

 

Retired City Managers Fran David and Jeff Kolin, a 

past President of the City Managers Department of 

the League of California Cities, serve on the       

Avenu Advisory Board. 

California Offices in El Dorado 

Hills, Fresno, Pleasanton, 

Sacramento and Westlake 

Village. 

 

Fran Mancia may be reached at 

559-288-7296. Fran is a member of 

the Board of Trustees of the 

California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF).  

 

Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland 

 

Shelley Dolney Stevens is an 

Administrative Assistant for the 

Community Development Director 

in Westminster. After working in the 

private sector starting in 1989, 

Shelley joined the city staff in 2006. 

She served as the Treasurer in the Westminster 

Municipal Employee’s Association in 2011-2012. 

In March 2013, Shelley became a Senior 

Administrative Assistant in the City of Upland. 

She returned to Westminster to a Senior 

Administrative Assistant position in October 

2015. Shelley has attended classes at Orange 

Coast College, Golden West College and 

Coastline Community College.  

Erin Backs is the City of Westminster Interim 

Finance Director/Assistant Finance Director. 

Jaclyn Mai is the Westminster Risk Management 

Administrative Analyst. 

 

 

www.willdan.com 

 

Founded in 1964  

                                                                                     

Tom Brisbin is the Willdan Chief Executive Officer 

 

Willdan Financial Services (WFS) can enhance city 

efficiency, effectiveness, and credibility by helping 

to generate revenue and optimize its administration.  

 

WFS President & CEO Mark Risco is a 

member of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF) 

Board of Trustees.                                                                  

 

Call Willdan Financial at                                                            

telephone No. 800-755-6864 

 

http://www.ocheroeshall.org/
https://www.avenuinsights.com/
http://www.willdan.com/
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Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland 

 

Westmorland is a city in Imperial 

County. The post office originally 

called Westmoreland (with an 

“e”) was first established in 1909; 

then closed in 1912 and re-

opened in 1919. The name on the post office 

was changed to Westmorland (without the “e”) 

in 1936. The city sits below sea level and is near 

a number of active seismic faults. From the 1920s 

through the 1950s the city was the known for 

illegal gaming establishments and brothels, but 

these businesses have been destroyed. 

Westmorland has experienced many notable 

earthquakes over the years, including the 1987 

Superstition Hills event that caused serious 

damage in the city and throughout Imperial 

County. Westmorland incorporated in June 

1934. It has a 2019 estimated population of 

2,254. Joel Hamby is the Director of 

Development, and Darlene Berber is the City 

Clerk. 

Justina Cruz is listed as the Public Works Director, 

and Sally Traylor is listed as the Finance Director 

in 2016. Each of these individuals are listed either 

serving, or have served, on the City Council. 

 

 

 

                                                                  
www.mmanc.org 

Monica Davis, President, Community Services 

Manager, City of Hayward 

Jessica Deakyne, Immediate Past President, 

Assistant City Manager, City of Novato   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.icfauthority.org/ 

  

Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

The Independent Cities Finance 

Authority is an unaffiliated Joint 

Powers Authority (JPA) with the goal 

of helping communities fund critical 

projects. 

 

Independent Cities Finance Authority                      

Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

info@ICFAuthority.org 

                                                                                  

Sylvia Ballin of the City of San Fernando is the 

current President of the ICFA Board of Directors. 

http://www.mmanc.org/
https://www.icfauthority.org/
mailto:info@ICFAuthority.org
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https://gonsalvi.com/ 

 
Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; you 

don't need them often but when you do they had better 

work." 

 
The firm was founded by the late former California 

State Assembly Member Joe A. Gonsalves. Until his 

passing, Joe, his son Anthony D. Gonsalves and 

Anthony’s son Jason Gonsalves served as the first 

three generation lobbying firm in Sacramento. 

 

Anthony, Jason and Paul Gonsalves are 

expert local government lobbyists. The 

firm represents fifty-plus cities and is a 

key player in city legislation. Anthony is 

a member of the CCMF Board. 

 

Call the “Gonsalvi” at                     

Telephone no. 916-441-0597 

925 L Street, Suite 250 Sacramento CA 95814   

 

 

https://www.mmasc.org/                                                                                                             

 
MMASC is one of the oldest and largest associations of its 

kind in the nation, dedicated to the professional 

development of Southern California management 

leaders.                                                                             

President Izzy Murguia, Poway 

Vice President Kristen Nelson, Indian Wells 

Secretary Tanya Spiegel, 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.icacities.org/ 

Sam Olivito, Interim Executive Director                        

Telephone: 310-486-7555 

Women Serving in Cities from 

West Sacramento to Wheatland 

 

Wheatland is a Yuba County city 

that incorporated in 1874. A post 

office opened in Wheatland in 

1866. In 1888, Edward Duplex 

was elected Wheatland’s 

Mayor. He was the first black person to be 

elected Mayor of a western United States city. 

His original barbershop still stands on Main Street 

in Wheatland. The 2019 estimated population is 

3,873. Jim Goodwin is the City Manager and Lisa 

Thomason is the City Clerk. Jim follows, among 

other former Wheatland City Managers, Steve 

Wright who joined the city as Interim City 

Manager, was appointed City Manager, and 

then retired nearly 10-years later. Lisa has served 

as City Clerk since May 2000; nearly 21-years. 

Toni Gugliottui is an Administrative Assistant for 

the Wheatland Police Department. She began 

her current work assignment in February 2009; 

twelve years ago. Prior to that she served as a 

consultant for a couple years (2008-2010), and 

before that she was a teacher and Assistant 

Principal with the Foresthill Union School District. 

She worked for the District for nearly 23-years 

(1985-2008). Toni earned an AA and an AS in 

administrative justice from Yuba College, and 

she earned a BA and MS in social science, 

English and education from California State 

University, Chico. Toni has served as a Volunteer 

Administrative Assistant for the Yuba College 

Modular Police Academy (2014).  

Susan Mahoney is the Director of Finance in 

Wheatland, and Cindy Brumley is the Senior 

Accountant. Kaylie Rogers is the Account Clerk. 

“What a loss. Hank Aaron, baseball great who 

became a voice for civil rights, dies at 86.”                 

–Katie Couric 

Henry Aaron passed away on Friday, January 22, 

2021. Hank hit 755 career home runs without PEDs. 

https://www.mmasc.org/
http://www.icacities.org/
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Tripepi Smith specializes in three key areas: 

technology, marketing, and public affairs. The firm’s 

clients include a number of non-profits, private 

companies and public agencies that are focused in 

the local government sector. The firm is based in 

Irvine and provides services throughout California. 

The firm was co-founded in 2001 by Ryder Todd 

Smith and Nicole Smith. Ryder has a background in 

technology, and has applied that background and 

knowledge to his passion for communications and 

local government. Nicole is a CPA with strong 

business management and communications skills. 

Tripepi Smith has a professional staff and an 

executive team that includes:  

Ryder Todd Smith – Co-Founder and President 

Nicole D. Smith, CPA – Co-Founder and CFO          

Katherine Griffiths, MA – Director of Operations 

Jon Barilone – Director 

Michael Egan – Director 

Jen Nentwig - Director 

Kevin Bostwick, Art Director 

Cameron Grimm – Senior Business Analyst 

Melanie James – Senior Business Analyst 

Bria Balliet –Business Analyst 

Emily Mason – Senior Business Analyst 

Kjerstin Wingert – Senior Graphic Designer 

Karen Villaseñor – Business Analyst 

Saara Lampwalla –Business Analyst 

Skylar Hunter – Business Analyst 

Sara Madsen – Junior Business Analyst 

Bryn Miller - Junior Business Analyst 

Alexandra Applegate -Junior Business Analyst 

Molly Lockwood – Junior Business Analyst 

Clare Burgess – Junior Business Analyst 

Kaetlyn Hernandez – Junior Business Analyst 

Allison Torres – Junior Business Analyst 

Ethan Kielty – Junior Business Analyst 

Anne Jang – Junior Business Analyst 

 

 

 

 

Tripepi Smith recognizes the important interplay of 

technology, marketing and public affairs. Local 

government is about developing good policy ideas 

that advance communities. Tripepi Smith’s role is to 

help cities effectively communicate those ideas to 

residents. Tripepi Smith understands the nuances 

and importance of disseminating messages on 

behalf of public organizations and excels in utilizing 

the technologies available to do so.  

Please contact Tripepi Smith                                     

at telephone No. 626.536.2173 

Post Office Box No. 52152, Irvine, California 92619 
 

https://www.tripepismith.com/ 

Tripepi Smith is actively involved with several local 

government groups and associations with the goal of 

staying close to trends in local government, learning 

quickly about best practices and ensuring effective 

partners with local government. Staff of the firm can 

be found at industry conferences organized by the 

League of California Cities, the California Contract 

Cities Association, the Municipal Management 

Association of Northern California, the Municipal   

Management Association of Southern California, the 

Association of California Cities, the Municipal 

Information Systems Association of California, and 

the California Utility Executive Management 

Association, among others. Tripepi Smith is also a 

sponsor of many of these organizations. 

Award-Winning Services: 

The California City Management Foundation 

(CCMF) awarded Tripepi Smith the industry partner 

of the year for support on behalf of the city 

management profession. 

The Municipal Management Association of Northern 

California (MMANC) awarded Tripepi Smith the 

Booster Award for support of the Association and its 

membership. 

 

https://www.tripepismith.com/
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A favorite area for many current and former local 

government officials, like retired City Clerk Kathy 

Mendoza, and retired City Manager Ernie Garcia. 

These pictures were taken just feet from each other. 

Picking Up the Pieces: San Jose Deputy 

City Manager Kim Walesh will retire at 

the end of March. Kim joined the San 

Jose city staff in 2003 with the 

economic development team. She 

was appointed Deputy City Manager and Economic 

Development Director in August 2017. Prior to her San 

Jose service Kim was a Governor’s Fellow in Indiana 

(1986-1987; Senior Policy Analyst for SRI International 

(1989-1993); and she co-founded an economic 

consultant firm (1993-2002). Kim earned a BA from 

Valparaiso University and a Master of Public Policy, 

Business and Government from the Kennedy School 

of Government at Harvard University. Santa Monica 

Public Works Director Susan Cline is joining the City 

Manager’s Office as Acting Assistant City Manager. 

Interim City Manager Lane Dilg requested Susan’s 

assistance to work with her and Deputy city Manager 

Anuj Gupta. COVID -19 has peaked in Los Angels 

County requiring execudtive stability. Susan will serve 

a six-month term beginning January 18. Interim City 

Manager Lane will leave Santa Monica this Spring. 

Malibu City Manager Reva Feldman has been 

dealing with policy regarding a member of the 

Council requesting special research and document 

searches taking substantial amounts of the staff’s 

time. The City Council is considering policy to prevent 

a member from monopolize the staff’s time. Reva 

served as Assistant City Manager before being 

elevated following the retirement of City Manager 

Jim Thorsen. A well-regarded City Manager, Reva is 

a member of the Board of Trustees for the California 

City Management Foundation (CCMF). Morgan Hill 

longtime Economic Development Director Edith 

Ramirez is the new Assistant City Manager in Morgan 

Hill. She is replacing Assistant City 

Manager Leslie Little, who is retiring 

following a 43-year public service 

career. Edith worked for the San Jose 

Redevelopment Agency for 11-years 

prior to joining the Morgan Hill city staff  

 

 

 

Martinez City Manager Eric Figueroa and            

Ryder Smith of Tripepi Smith at a city event. 

In October 2011. She earned a BA in polictical 

science and an MA in public administration from San 

Jose State University. Los Altos appointed veteran 

retired City Manager Brad Kilger as Interim City 

Manager following the resignation of City Manager 

Chris Jordan, after 4-years in the position. Brad is a 

past President of the League of California Cities City 

Manager’s Department. Since retirement he served 

as Interim City Manager in South Lake Tahoe. Brad 

retired as the Martinez City Manager in 2019. He also 

served as City Manager in Benicia, Ceres and Yucca 

Valley. South Lake Tahoe City Manager Joe Irvin 

recently earned the designation of Credentialed 

Manager from ICMA. Prior to coming to South Lake 

Tahoe, Joe served as the Assistant City Manager in 

Healdsburg starting in 2018.  From 2005 until 2018, Joe 

worked for the City of Sequim, Washington as the City 

Planner (2005-2011) and the Assistsant to the City 

Manager (2014-2018). From 2011 to 2014 Joe worked 

for the City of Marco Island, Florida as the Zoning 

Administrator.Coronado City Manager Blair F. King is 

among the finalist for the City Manager position in 

Bainbridge Island, Washington. Blair began is city 

government career in 1983 as a Redevelopment 

Specialist in Eureka. Since, he has served as Soledad 

City Manager (1991-1994), and City Manager in 

Imperial Beach (1994-1996); Half Moon Bay (1997-

2001); Lodi (2005-2010). His City Manager tenure in 

Coronado started in 2010. In 2015, Blair received a 35-

year ICMA Service Award.  

Jon Shull, Chief Executive Officer of the 

California JPIA, was recently elected 

President of the Board of the Association 

of Government Risk Pools (AGRiP). AGRiP 

represents pooling organizations across 

the United States, providing education, 

resources and best practices. 
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More Pieces Picked Up: 

Corcoran City Manager Kindon 

Meik has been selected to serve 

as the next City Manager in the 

City of Calabasas. He has been 

the Corcoran City Mangaer 

since November 2011. He will take over for Calabasas 

Interim City Manager Don Penman in March. 

Corcoran Chief of Police Ruben Shortnacy will serve 

as Acting City Manager until a new Corcoran City 

Manager is appointed. Turlock City Manager Toby 

Wells was placed on leave January 7 so that an 

ivestigation can proceed. The reason for the 

investigation was not released to the public. Toby 

began his public service career in 1994 as an 

Engineer for the Fresno Metropolitan Flood Control 

District. He worked in engineering capacities for 

Turlock, Livermore and Ceres, where he was City 

Engineer (2011-2012). He was appointed City 

Manager in the City of Ceres in 2014. Toby hired as 

the Turlock City Manager in April 2020. Toby earned 

an AA in civil engineering from Modesto Junior 

College, and a BS in civil engineering from California 

State University, Fresno. Laguna Beach City Manager 

John Pietig has announced his retirement. John has 

served as City Manager since 2010. He previously 

worked as the Assistant City Manager (2001-2010). 

Prior to working in Lagune Beach, he was the Deputy 

City Manager in Alhambra (1999-2001), Assistant to 

the City Manager and Budget Director in Riverside 

(1995-1999). He began his public service career in 

Riverside as an Intern in 1989. He was promoted to 

Financial Management Analyst (1990-1992) and then 

Administrative Services Manager (1992-1995). He 

earned a BA from Washington State University, and 

an MPA from the Maxwell School at Syracuse 

University. John will retire in June, 2021. Bell City 

Manager Paul J. Philips is a veteran municipal 

government executive. Paul served as City Manager 

in South El Monte, Lawndale, Artesia, Covina and the 

City of Industry, among other executive assignments. 

He also served for a time as the Deputy Executive 

Director for the California Contract Cities Association, 

and as Interim City Manager in Maywood (2009). 

Following the resignation of Calabasa City Manager 

Dr. Gary Lysik in May 2020, retired veteran City 

Manager Ray Taylor was apppointed Interim City 

Manager until November 2020. Another veteran City 

Manager, Don Penman, took over in November. Don 

served as City Administrator in San Fernando (1982-

1990), Baldwin Park (1990-1993) and Arcadia (2008-

2012). He also served in executive positions in Simi 

Valley. Since his retirement Don has served in a 

number of “Interim” assignments, including Interim 

City Manager in San Fernando, Temple City, Azusa  

 

 

 

 

Archive picture of Larry Kosmont and his son Gavin 

at a Los Angeles Dodgers game. 

(twice), Covina, and Ventura. Don received a 35-

year ICMA Service Award in 2010. James Vanderpool 

as been the Anaheim City Manager since 

September 2020. Jim previously served as the City 

Manager in the City of Buena Park (2012-2020), and 

he worked in Buena Park for 25-years. He earned a 

BA from Purdue University and an MBA from the 

University of Phoenix. 

SHORTS: *Bellflower Deputy City Clerk (2004-2020) 

Karen L. Avery retired and moved out of State. 

*Elaine Andersen, Folsom City Manager, earned a BA 

from the University of California, Berkeley. *Hawaiian 

Gardens Finance Director Linda Hollinsworth is the 

Chair of the Governance, Transparency and Labor 

Relations Committee of the Fiscal Officers 

Department of the League. *Redding Assistant City 

Manager Sheri DeMaagd is an alumnus of California 

State University, Chico. *Tabatha Miller, Fort Bragg 

City Manager, has updated the local disaster 

evacuation plan, including tsunami inundation 

maps, with emergency evacuation routes to aid 

local visitors in hotels and other places of public 

lodging. *Retired Director of Public Works in the City 

of Bellflower, William “Bill” McConnell has passed 

away at the age of 94. *Greg Larson, retired Los 

Gatos City Manager, served as Chief Deputy and 

Chief of Staff to California State Controller Steve 

Westly (January 2002-June 2006). *Former Tripepi 

Smith executive Karalee Darnell is currently the 

Government Affairs Manager for Disneyland, and a 

member of the Yorba Linda Planning Commission. 

*Paso Robles Civic Engagement Coordinator Shonna 

Vear Howenstine joined the city staff as a Tourism 

Coordinator in March 2007 and served in that 

position until July 2017 when she was promoted to her 

current post. *Moorpark Administrative Specialist 

Valorie Flores (2017-present), previously worked for 

the Bank of America (1988-2005); leaving as an 

Assistant Vice President. *Annie Krdilyan has worked 

for the City of Calabasas for nearly 13-years, and 

currently serves as the Executive Assistant to the 

Mayor, City Council and City Manager. *** 
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Notes and Letters from Readers:  

 
Short update on myself you can use in the  

Trackdown Newsletter if you wish.  I have been 

retired for a few years as a city manager, but still 

staying involved in local government. Currently 

serving on the board of trustees of the Auburn Public 

Cemetery District and selected for this year as its 

President.  Interesting switch to being a policy 

maker.  Local government issues remain the same.   

 

Just hoping that because I am now involved with a 

cemetery district, it is not my final call. 

 

Always look forward to the Newsletter. 

Thanks, 

 

--Earl Wilson                                                                                                                                                                   

 

Note: Earl served as City Manager in Rio Dell (1991-

1995), and as City Administrator in Weed (1998-2011).  

 

Hi you two. Nice newsletter as always, and so happy 

for you and the move to Rancho Mirage.  Have a 

beautiful time with your family, and we look forward 

to seeing you soon. 

--Sharon Olivito 

Just thought I would let you know that I have been 

Interim City Manager in the City of Calabasas.  This is 

my seventh Interim City Manager assignment. Wow 

time flies. 

 

Hope things are going well for you and your family 

and all are healthy during these trying times. I miss the 

luncheons with the other folks that you and Greg 

Korduner coordinate, and hopefully it won’t be 

much longer before we can enjoy each other‘s 

company again.         

 

--Don Penman  

                                                                                    

Note: Don refers to the “Proof of Life” lunches. 

Tommy Lasorda passed away on January 7, 2021 in 

Fullerton. He was 93 years old. He was the Manager 

of the Los Angeles Dodgers from 1977 to 1996. 

“The difference between the impossible and the 

possible lies in a person’s determination.”                    

–Tommy Lasorda 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another great newsletter (January, 2021).  I really 

enjoyed the pictures. 

Thought I would share, my Mom, who turned 83 

Wednesday, made memory quilts for her family. Mine 

is pretty special and I have attached a picture.  She 

found fabric that told a story of each of us! 

--Wade McKinney 

Note: We agree Wade! Pretty darn special! Wade, a 

retired Indian Wells City Manager, is past President of 

CCMF. He previously served as City Manager in 

Shafter and Atascadero. 

 

I just wanted to introduce myself and thank you for 

mentioning me in the August 2020 City Manager 

Newsletter.  I was contacted by former Long Beach 

City Manager Pat West this morning who informed 

me about the entry, which I proudly shared with my 

family.  I enjoyed reading the newsletter and have 

since signed up to receive future editions. 

  

I am proud to have had the opportunity to work for 

former Cerritos and Lake Forest City Manager 

Gaylord Knapp and current Cerritos City Manager 

Art Gallucci. I have truly enjoyed my time in Cerritos, 

and hope to work here for many more years. 

  

I wish you and your family continued good health 

during the COVID-19 pandemic.   

  

--Torrey Contreras, ASLA/MPA 

Senior Assistant City Manager 

City of Cerritos 


